Fit for bowel prep request – Template letter

Dear Doctor

GPs are not responsible for assessing or reassessing fitness for bowel prep. If there are delays in undertaking the related procedure, and as a result the information needs to be updated, this should become part of the pre-op assessment, or alternatively the responsibility of the STT team to make contact with the patient .
 
Upon discussion with the LMC the current agreement is as follows:
· The person prescribing the bowel prep (eg secondary care) is responsible for ensuring it is safe to prescribe. 
· The original referral from the GP needs to include renal function and mobility status at the time of referral, enabling secondary care to decide whether the person is fit for bowel prep.
· If this information was not on the original referral it is reasonable for secondary care to ask for this. The additional information requested should be for these specifics, not "is the patient fit enough to undergo bowel prep "
· If the original referral did include the necessary info then it is for secondary care to decide if the information is still valid or whether they wish to reassess the patient based upon secondary care delays. This however should be addressed by secondary care with a pre-procedure phone call to patient with tick box of mobility levels, or included  in a request for more information in a letter.
 
This position is not intended to be obstructive, but to simply adhere to our duty to provide safe, consistent, and appropriate care for our patients. We are also supported by our statutory representative body Morgannwg LMC.

Yours sincerely
Practice name

